COASTAL QUILTERS GUILD

General Meeting September 14, 2001

The meeting of the Coastal Quitters Guild was held September 14, 2001 at St Andrews Presbyterian Church. Diane Eardley opened the meeting at 7:03.

Announcements:

- 1. Mickey Lawler was unable to get a flight to Santa Barbara because the President grounded all flights. Her class is cancelled for this month.
- 2. Door prizes were suspended for the month.
- 3. Florence Jones passed away and service will be on Friday.
- 4. Buena Vista sent a thank you letter.
- 5. Received a thank you note from scholarship precipitant.
- 6. Quilt show meeting 7:00 Tuesday in the Samarkand Craft room.
- 7. Norah will have books and fabric from Mickey Lawyer for sale.
- 8. Jan Becket reported no new members or guests this month.
- 9. Ranell talked about the positions still vacant for the 2002 board.
- 10. Show and Tell.
- 11. Cynthia mentioned this was the last month to pick up opportunity tickets at the meeting. They will be mailed before the October meeting.
- 12. Evelyn talked about the boutique we will have during the Thanksgiving horse show Nov 23, 24, & 25. There will be a meeting October 3rd and Nov 7th at her home.
- 13. Karen has next month's challenge entry forms. We need 6-7 volunteers to walk the quilts up and to count votes during the break.
- 14. Norah informed us of November's program with Mary Lew Wideman. You can access her web site at MaryLou&Co.com
- 15. Diane showed us the block of the month for October. A paper pieced marigold. It was suggested we donate this block and make a quilt for someone who has been harmed by the Sept 11th tragedy. The guild members thought this was a good idea. Someone mentioned making two blocks, one to keep and one to give for the project.
- 16. People were asked to put flags on their houses, to have a moment of prayer at noon and to contribute to the firefighters fund for firefighters families.
- 17. Guild was asked what we can do to help. It will be discussed at next weeks board meeting.
- 18. Jan Beckert won the drawing for the block of the month.
- 19. Looking for volunteers for the Quilt show 2002. Plans and reports for the committee chair will be available to look at during the break. There will be an organizational meeting next Tuesday.

Diane Eardley authorized the break at 7:56. The meeting ended and did not reconvene. Respectively submitted Margaret Dear